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MAY 
2-14 CVSC Morocco (f)pg10 
9  CVSC board meeting at  Phyliss’ 
16  CVSC general meeting at Don Jose’s 
 

JUNE 
7-10 FWSA 86th Annual Convention in Reno, NV (f)pg8 
13  CVSC board meeting at  Sandy’s 
27  CVSC End of Season Banquet (f)pg7 

 
UPCOMING 

 
7/31-8/9  CVSC Iceland  (f)pg11 
 

 

 BAC/FWSA TRIPS 
  

Please visit websites for detailed information. 
 

BAC Web site:  skibac.org  Far West Ski Assoc:  fwsa.org 
 

 

Castro Valley, CA 94546 
www.cvskiclub.org 

APRIL 
BIRTHDAYS 

Ken Calkins  3 
Kerma Cook  6 
Norman Glickman 8 
Janice Dark  10 
Marty Acuff  18 
Barbara Gilmartin 19 
Lynnell Calkins  19 
Diana Gartland  23 
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Castro Valley Ski Club Newsletter 

SkiZette Policy 
NEWSLETTER 

DEADLINE: 1st of the month 
Articles submitted by this date will be included in the fol-

lowing month's newsletter . 
Submit articles to: 

Dennie Warren, Editor  
email:  dennieluuu1@gmail.com 

 

Didn’t get your newsletter? - Change of Address? - 
PLEASE Contact Maggie Jong, VP Membership  

email:  mozoro25@gmail.com 
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Happy Spring Everyone!!  Hope you had 
a fabulous Easter and April Fool's Day - 
WOW, both on the same day this year…. 
 
The snow has been tremendous and con-
tinues on.    I hope that everyone enjoyed 
a great winter and had wonderful skiing 
in all the great ski resorts both local and 
beyond.    We waited longer than most 
states but good things happen.    
 
I want to thank our board for all the hard work they have pro-
vided in support of our club, our members and our charities.   It 
has been a great year and it looks to be more fun as time goes 
on. 
 
Our elections will be coming up in May and we have an end of 
season banquet this year which Pat has done a great job to final-
ize for our club.  Hope you all are able to make the banquet as it 
will be one of the last at our country club venue.   
 
At the April meeting we will be planning for the upcoming con-
vention in Reno, Nevada.  I will have the forms for registering 
for the convention, but you can go on line and register prior to 
the meeting.   Each individual planning on attending will need 
to register on their own first.  Any reimbursement that the club 
may provide will be after the conference.  However, please let 
me know and confirm if you wish to be a delegate.  Phyllis 
will be gathering the names and sending in the delegate sheet to 
FWSA by May.    
 
Our club will be working on the centerpieces for the convention 
dinner, and I will have the sign-up sheet provided by Far West 
at the meeting so you all can see the different venues that BAC 
and FWSA will have needing of our assistance at the event. 
 
At our April meeting we will also be talking about elections and 
for any members interested in being on the board, we will have 
information on the different board positions.  I look forward to 
seeing you in April to share more information about the board. 
 
Our thoughts and prayers go out to our friend John Houseman 
who lost his mother this last month.  Words can never express 
how sorry we are for your loss.   In addition, our thoughts and 
well wishes for a speedy recovery go out to Cheri Gurney on 
her recent surgery.  May you all be safe and know we are think-
ing of you! 
 
Enjoy the days ahead, hope to see you all at our upcoming 
meetings and events. 
 
Always,  
 
Claudia 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Spring has arrived in all of its glo-
ry; everywhere you look the land-
scape is coming alive.  Daylight 
saving has started and we are en-
joying earlier sunrises and the 
longer days mean we can enjoy 
our evenings more.  
 
Many of our avid skiers are still taking advantage of 
our recent snowfalls. However, our warm weather 
will quickly end the ski season here in the Tahoe Ar-
ea. 
 
The BAC Man and Woman of the Year were an-
nounced by President Paul Vlasveld and the Woman 
of the Year is Nikki Rubbio of Rusty Bindings, and 
the Man of the Year is Brian Burgess of BAC Coun-
cil. 
 
The Far West 86th Annual Convention will be 
held June 7-10, 2018 at the Atlantis Hotel and Casi-
no in Reno, NV. It's time to register and reserve your 
hotel room! Our Bay Area Snow Sports Council and 
Sierra Council are co-hosting. There are many volun-
teer opportunities available. Volunteering is a great 
way to more get involved and participate in all the 
fun. CVSC has volunteered to make the table ar-
rangements.  The theme of the Convention is “High 
Sierra Stampede” a western theme. 
 
Check out the Far West and BAC websites to see up-
coming trips and events. 
 
Easter is behind us and the deadline for filing income 
taxes is near. 
 
I hope to see you at the next CVSC meeting April 
18th at Don Jose’s in Castro Valley. 
 

Anne 

Castro Valley Ski Club Newsletter 

President’s Message Our Vice President 

Claudia Fernandes 
President 

Anne Wilburn 
Vice President 
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Rattlesnake Fact Sheet 
 

Awareness  

There are several species of rattlesnakes common to California, but the Northern Pacific Rattlesnake is the most 

prevalent in the District’s service area. The physical appearance of each snake is variable, but some general 

principles in distinguishing rattlesnakes are:   

• Broad, triangular head with a noticeable “neck” behind the head.  

• A rattle located at the tip of the tail.  The rattle is used as a warning device when they are threatened.  

• Vertical pupils (non-poisonous snakes have round pupils) though hopefully you would not be close enough to 

notice this!  

 

Rattlesnakes can be found in rural areas, as well as suburban areas where there is sufficient natural habitat.  In 

Northern California snakes will hibernate during cold months and are active March through September.    

  

Several rattlesnake sightings, including discovery of a nest of juveniles, have been reported this month throughout 

the District.  Take special vigilance when entering into a vault  

 

Prevention  

If the rattlesnake is not cornered or imminently threatened, it will usually attempt to flee.  Bites are often the result of a 

snake being startled or provoked, and the victim’s underestimation of the range (roughly two-thirds of its total length) 

and speed (literally faster than the human eye can follow) with which a coiled snake can strike.    

Avoid contact with rattlesnakes by remaining observant and not approaching the animals.  Be particularly careful when 

working around fallen logs or boulders, and when near rocky outcroppings and ledges where rattlesnakes may be 

hiding or sunning themselves.  Snakes will also occasionally sun themselves in the middle of a trail.  If you do 

encounter a rattlesnake on a trail, keep your distance and allow the snake room to retreat.  

Heavy boots and long pants reinforced with leather or canvas are recommended for hikers in areas known to harbor 

rattlesnakes.  

Treatment  

Get to a hospital as soon as possible.  In the meantime, these first aid steps can be taken:  

• Wash the bite with soap and water.   

• Immobilize the bitten area and keep it lower than the heart.   

• A suction device may be placed over the bite to help draw venom out of the wound. Snake bite suction 

instruments are available through the Central Warehouse (Stores Code #063449).  

Antivenin treatment is typically used to block the tissue destruction, nerve damage, and blood-clotting disorders 

caused by rattlesnake venom.  Keep snake bite victim calm to avoid elevating their heart rate and accelerating the 

circulation of venom within the body.  Do not attempt to make incisions at or around bite sites, apply ice, or use 

tourniquets, as this could be more destructive than the venom itself.  

Reporting & Relocation  
  

All rattlesnake sightings should be reported immediately to your supervisor so that other workers in the area can be 

informed.  In the event that a rattlesnake is discovered in an area that it needs to be removed from (a valve pit, a 

basement storage area, etc.), please contact the local District Rangers in that area. 

 

 Do not pickup or tap the snake. 
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CVSC End of Season Banquet 
  

  

Wednesday, June 27, 2018 
Black tie optional 

CROW CANYON COUNTRY CLUB 
711 Silverlake Dr., San Ramon, CA 94526 

                   

EVENING EVENTS 
5:30pm – Hors d’oeuvres/no-host cocktails 

7pm – Dinner 

Installment of new CVSC Board 

Awards for Officers & Members 

Door prizes & raffle 

MENU CHOICES 
CVSC members—$37; Non-members—$47 

#1 Salmon or #2 New York Steak 

  

All entrees include salad, seasonal vegetables and chef’s choice of potatoes or rice, 

 bread & butter, coffee, tea, and dessert.   

  

DON’T MISS THIS GALA EVENT!!! 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  

BANQUET RESERVATION FORM 
Complete reservation form & mail to Pat Green, 4655 Cope Ct., Pleasanton, CA 94566 

By Saturday, June 23, 2018 
(Enclose check payable to CVSC) 

  
Name(s)        Menu choice # Member?  Amt enclosed 

  

____________________________________________________ ___________ ________$____________________ 

  

____________________________________________________ ___________ ________$____________________ 

  
Phone _____________________________ 
  

Email ______________________________    Total amount enclosed $____________________ 
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Castro Valley, CA   94546 
www.cvskiclub.org 

 
The next meeting will be at 

 
Don Jose’s Restaurant 

3430 Village Dr. 
Castro Valley, CA 

  
(meeting starts @ 7:00 pm) 

2017/2018 Avid Skiers in Control  
 
 
President    Claudia Fernandes  925-462-6573  Claudia.fernandes4108@gmail.com 
Vice President   Anne Wilburn  925-200-2801  annewilburn@comcast.net 
VP Membership    Maggie Jong  925-447-5148  mozoro25@gmail.com 
VP Club Activities    Pat Green   925 846-7250  greendm@comcast.net 
Secretary    Phyllis May  925-371-1667  phyllismay@comcast.net  
Treasurer    Elizabeth Yagle  510-537-2099  e.and.w@sbcglobal.net 
Newsletter Editor   Dennie Warren  510 759-3415  dennieluuu1@gmail.com 
Web Manager   Ray Jong   925-447-5148  skibuff@comcast.net   
Travel Director   Tucker Hoffmann  925-371-1910   Tuckerhoffmann@aol.com 
Past President   Karen Wehrman  510-538-2872  kwehrman@comcast.net 
Trustee    Kathy Hoffmann   925-371-1910  tkhoffmann@comcast.net 

 
WEBSITE:  www.cvskiclub.org  

SKI WITH PRIDE, LET IT RIDE, WATCH ALL SIDES 
First With Safety Awareness Slogan award sponsored by: 

 

ASPEN & SNOWMASS 

SKIZETTE FOR APRIL, 2018 

             

WEBSITES & PHONE NUMBERS 
 
Singles league racing:    Far West Racing Assoc:  fwra.com 
slracing.tripos.com/schedule.htm   Web cams on the slopes:  magnifeye.com 
Open league racing:  olrc.org   Road conditions:  1-800-427-7623 
Weather:  nws.mbay.net/home.html   Info on all ski areas:  onthesnow.com 

Best weather website for snow:  Tahoeweatherdiscussion.com  
       
Take a bus to the slopes:  nacski.com & bayareaskibus.com 
Sierra webcam:  sierravisionsstock.com:80/sierravisions/sierra-nevada-webcams/ 

mailto:Claudia.fernandes4108@gmail.com
mailto:phyllismay@comcast.net
http://tahoeweatherdiscussion.com/
http://www.sierravisionsstock.com:80/sierravisions/sierra-nevada-webcams/

